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The next meeting of Chapter 43 will be 7PM November 12 in the Mt. Evans Room at Metro Airport. 

Program will by Michael Pound of Jeppesen          

What is A Veteran? 

A “Veteran”  - whether active duty, discharged, retired, or reserve—is someone who, at one 

point in there life, wrote a blank check made payable to “The United States of America,” for 

an amount of “up to, and including their life.” That is honor. And there are way too many 

people in this country today, who no longer understand that fact. 
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Mile High EAA Chapter 43 Minutes Oct. 8, 2011 

 

 

Brian opened the meeting with the welcoming of any guests: Clifford Hasenbalg and Tomas Cabrera and his mother. 

Anecdote: Scott Serani had some witticisms. Example: It’s not how you lose, but how you place the blame. A fool and his money 
can throw one hell of a party. If you first don’t succeed, sky diving is not for you. Red meat is not bad for you, fuzzy green is.    
Artificial intelligence is not a match for National stupidly. 

September meeting minutes approved as published. 

Finance Report: No changes from last month. 

Trip Report: Don Smith flew to the Van’s fly-in. There were about 20 planes. 

Stephanie Wells flew to Ogallala, Neb., to practice landings and take offs on Lake McConaughy. Note: Planes are not allowed to 
land on lakes in Colorado. 

Bill Mitchell shuttled a Glasir from Houston. 

Progress Reports: Brian Cabebe finally received his airframe pieces after 9 months. He also would like to borrow a TIG welder to 
put it together. 

Safety Report: Stephanie shared a report about the P-51 crash at the Reno Air Races. 

Air Academy Report: Tomas Cabrera shared about his experience at the Air Academy at Oshkosh. He was a Chapter 43      
scholarship recipient. He passed around his collection of hands on projects and talked about all the challenging programs and  
activities that were available at camp. Many things were “Really Cool.” 

Young Eagle Report: Myles Lee reported that the last YE activity would be on Oct. 15th.  28 kids had signed up and he would 
need about 10 planes. As this would be the last year for Myles and Art, the new YE Coordinator will be Terri Bazacos. 

Young Aviators: At last meeting, Destiny reported the group looked over the Kiddie Hawk frame at the Erie community hanger. 
There was instruction on how to make an aircraft turn, weather and air foils. The group project was to submit a design for the 
body of the Kiddie Hawk and have Chapter 43 vote on them. 

Old Business: Donations are still being accepted for the Dean Cochran memorial brick at AirVenture. Donations should be made 
to Roxie (treasurer). Chapter dues are due before the end of the year. Deadline is Dec. 31. Still $20. 

Election Nominations: President: Dave Biesemeier. Brian will not run. 

Stan Specht would run again for Vice-President. Roxie Juul would run for Treasurer again. Bob Young would run again for        
Secretary. Steve Beach (would rather let another run) and John Reuterskiold for board member. 

Bill Mitchell shared some thoughts about weight & balance procedures for your plane. 

Meeting adjourned in honor of Dean Cochran. 

Program: Thanks to Doc Callendar from the Colorado Aviation Historical Society for sharing with the Chapter. 



Chapter 43 Board Meeting Oct 8, 2011 

Members present: Greg Hall, Bill Mitchell, Don Smith, Roxie Juul, Stan Specht, Bill Kendall, Brian Cabebe and Bob Young. 

1. Officers willing to return for another term: Roxie Juul, Stan Specht and Bob Young. 

2. Young Eagle goals and operation:  Flights to have a 1on 1 YE to pilot. Parents along OK. Rookie kids would go first. Avoid 
sigh ups that don’t show. Get kids into Young Aviators or the Taylorcraft project. Weed out previous flyers. Get Miles, Art, Terri 
and Brian together for a brainstorm session. Others can be invited. (involve pilots and ground personal) Check National Goals. 
Ground school prior to flight. 

3. New YE Coordinator: Terri Bazacos will be the new coordinator. 

4. YAA endorsement: Youth Aviation Adventure group is looking for our endorsement. Brian will check with EAA National. 

5. 501(c)(3): Roxie will review past reports and will need scholarship reports and YE credits. A letter will be rewritten to submit. 
Progress is pending. 

6. State of Colorado Registered Agent: An agent is needed with a physical address to send legal documents. Possible agent to be 
Treasurer or Secretary. Pending until after elections. 

7. Reimbursing rib expenses: Roger Standard will be reimbursed for his out of pocket expenses for the rib building kits. 

8. Erie 9/27 Runway Cleanup: Bill Kendall went to the board meeting and said that the cracks were opened up and had filler put 
in and sealed. The Chapter was still holding to their previous decision of donating $500 with a caveat. 

9. Chapter Website Host: At present, the Chapter is using Go Daddy at $5 per month. A website has been developed by EAA  
National for chapters to use at no charge. Brian will review it and see if it fits our needs. The site would be more work for the     
webmaster. Brian should do minor work. Files can be transferred. It would have local and national calendar. 

10. Holiday Party: Needs to have a chairperson and site. 

11. Passing of the Guard Board Meeting (Dec/Jan): Just to make a smooth transition between existing and future members after 
election. 

Chapter By-Laws: Board and officers to review current by-laws and notes made by Brian. 
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A Letter from Dallas Toon to 

Art Swartz. A Young Eagle. 

Continued on page 7 
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You Need A Laugh 
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IMPORTANT NOTICE 

Art Schwarz and Miles Lee will be stepping down as leaders of the Young Eagles program at end of this 

year. They have done a great job. Consider taking their place.  

Hydroplane: An airplane designed to land on a 20,000 ft long wet runway. 

Lean Mixture: Nonalcoholic beer. 

Rich Mixture: What you order at the other guys promotion party. 

IFR: A method of flying by needle and ripcord. 

Parasitic Drag: A pilot who bums a ride and complains about the service. 

Spoilers: The Federal Aviation Administration. 

By Steve Beech 



Keep Paying Your Taxes 

Editorial by Bob Young 

I have always been concerned about the cost 

of the airplane I’m building. How about the 

cost of Air Force One. It was reported by the 

National Taxpayers Union Foundation the 

cost per hour to operate is $181,757. And that 

is just for the plane expenses. The plane itself 

is a marvel of modern aviation. It has 4,000 

feet of floor space on 3 levels, a medical suite 

that can function as a operating room. 

(always carries a doctor) Also 2 food galleys 

capable of feeding 100 people at a time.  

Remember a 2 week vacation by the Presi-

dent to Hawaii. Cost for AF1, staff, C-17, 

security and house rentals, approx. 

$1,754,000. Don’t get me wrong. I am a    

veteran that supports our government. I just 

like to see them operate within a realistic 

budget.  
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Support Your Local FBO 

Vector FBO and Flight Training. Jason Hurd runs a first class business at Erie Airport. 

Roger Standard is selling his 1/4 share of this RV-6A N167CS w/ O-360 

hangered at Vance Brand in Longmont. Contact: n5773a@hotmail.com 

Come see this plane. Can be gift wrapped for Christmas.  Layaway available. 
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